
Pedestrian Bridge Update:
The Contractor is continuing with the construction of the vertical concrete bridge piers and pier 
caps. The Contractor anticipates having Pier 2 completed this week and Pier 1 completed next 
week.
The private utility relocations in the area of the building removal were successfully completed 
this week allowing the Contractor to start the construction of the permanent south abutment. 
The first step is to complete the installation of the temporary sheet pile which is required to 
protect the work area on each side. Immediately following, the Contractor plans to excavate 
and construct the abutment footing, which then will be followed by the abutment body, wing 
and retaining walls. Work in the area of the removed building between Kelly’s and Bayside is 
anticipated to be ongoing for the next month.

Old West Main Street Update:
City Council approved the staff recommendation to reconstruct Old West Main over a two-year 
period, with the east half (Stage 1 – TH 61 to Washington St.) being completed in 2021 and 
the west half (Stage 2 – Washington St. to Buchanan St.) being completed in 2022. Specific 
dates for start of construction this year are still unknown, but it is anticipated that construction 
will not start until mid to late July 2021.
A construction open house will be scheduled for late May or early June to present this 
summer’s construction plan and will include the following information:

 Construction schedule
 Construction staging plans
 Construction business access
 Construction communication plan
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